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          A Message from your District Directors 

 

         

 Bill & Sarah Watts 

      Grand Master Riders 

      Bill #10040  Sarah #10039 

Kansas Monthly Newsletter 

  Greetings G.W.R.R.A. Family, 

I hope this article finds all is well with each of you and 
yours,. Now remember I mentioned last month that 
spring would get here and it has. It just took its dear 
sweet time and unfortunately it also invited one of its 
Friends Mr. Wind to show up also. Oh well this is Kan-
sas and each of us waited for the perfect day to get 
out and ride many of us would not ride much. And 
speaking of riding there is no lack of riding or driving 
opportunities that are on the schedules for all of our 
Kansas Chapters and it is all at each of your fingertips 
to take a look at what each Chapter has scheduled on 
their web page. For those of you that don’t know or 
have not joined the Kansas District Facebook page we 
would encourage each of you to do so as this too is 
another resource to keep up on what is happening 
within our District as well as some other Districts. 

I won’t take a lot of time about this District activity 
that just took place but I will say the first ever Kansas 
District Ride, under the direction of our District Ride 
Coordinators Bob and Barb Brown was a success. And 
not to mention how much FUN and interesting it was 
for all who participated and it was great to spend 
some time with some of our Arkansas G.W.R.R.A. Fam-
ily members and get to know all of them a little better. 
We know that Bob and Barb are already working on 
the next District ride and we are quite sure it will be as 
much FUN as the one we just had. And we do hope 
those of you that could not join us for the first ride will 
start thinking about plans to do so for the next one. 
Keep an eye out for information as soon as it becomes 
available. 

If some of you have not heard I want to share some 
information with each of you from the National office 
about an exciting program that has been launched. 

And I am going to keep it somewhat condensed so if 
by chance any of you have questions or need more 
information please either give me a call or send me an 
e-mail and I will do my best to answer your questions. 

G.W.R.R.A. and the American Honda Corp. have been 
able to establish a program with participating Honda 
Dealers. The program is that anyone that buys either a 
new Honda or used Honda or any other brand of mo-
torcycle from any of the participating dealers the 
buyer will receive an introductory Membership for 
G.W.R.R.A.  Now there are some limitations and one is 
that the Membership is for 4 months remember the 
key word is introductory. Now that is where each of us 
as Members of this great Organization share some 
ownership in this program. It’s up to all of us to wel-
come these new Friends into our Organization and 
guide and Mentor each of them to feel like they want 
to remain in this Family for years to come. And folks it 
all starts with a Hi and Congratulations on your new 
bike and we are glad you are here. 

Don’t forget to get those Kansas District Rally Registra-
tions in it will be here before you know it! 

 

Ride or Drive Safe but have FUN! 

Bill and Sarah Watts, Kansas District Directors, 
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It’s Rally Time. See the Rally flyer below. 

 

See additional information on “THINGS TO DO’ on the next two 

pages. 

There are Guided Tours and ‘On Your Own” rides available 

 Visit our Vendors inside & outside Building 

*********************************************************************************************************** 
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KANSAS DISTRICT TEAM 

 

Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch 

DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

 

ASS’T DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

Joe & Debbie Gattenby 

ASS’T DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

SR. DISTRICT ADVISOR   

       Bill & Sarah Watts 

Jack & Doris Schoeck 
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SR. RIDER EDUCATORS   

 NEWSLETTER EDITORS 

 

Kansas District Team 

DISTRICT RIDE COORDINATORS    

UNIVERSITY TRAINERS 

TREASURER  

PATCH QUEEN 

 

MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT COORD 

 

WEB MASTER HISTORIAN    

VENDOR COORDINATOR   MOTOR AWARENESS FRANK PATTON AWARD 2017    

ASS’T DISTRICT EDUCATOR 

Bob & Barb Brown Bill & Sheila Tucker Rick & Carolyn Stevens 

Mark & Linda Classen 
Chris & Michelle Grooms Sheila Tucker 

Judy Eggleston 

COY COORDINATOR, 

Brenda & Rick Kistler Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch 

Bobby & Andrea Shepherd 

KSQ 

Kit & Donna Sand Steve & Terri Bockhaus 

  Kathy & Dennis Chesnut 
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GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION 

KANSAS DISTRICT 
                                               

          

                             
                                   2018 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

 

May 5:         GWRRA Trike Trailering Course (TTRC) 

May 12:    GWRRA Trike Course (TRC-R) 

May 17-19:      Texas Rally 

UNK            Arkansas Rally 

June  14-16:              Kansas Rally, Pittsburg Kansas 

September 9:       Kansas State Fair Ride In 

September 27-29:     Oklahoma  Rally 

Aug 28/Sept 1:       Wing Ding  Knoxville TN 

October 5-6:        District Campout, Council Grove  

October 13:   District Mini Summit for KSB   

 

FOR  UP TO DATE ACTIVITIES GO TO THE CHAPTER WEB PAGES. THEY KEEP THEM CURRENT ON WHAT 
THEIR RESPECTIVE CHAPTERS ARE DOING. 

 

ALSO CHECK OUT THE DISTRICT WEB PAGE. DALE TRITSCH IS UPDATING INFORMATION CONCERNING 
ACTIVITIES AND OTHER VERY INTERESTING INFORMATION. 

 

Of course don’t forget to read ‘front to back’ your Kansas Winger. All the articles inform 
you on coming activities  and tells some very interesting stories  that have happen on 

rides or gatherings such as Chapter Birthday Parties. 
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RIDER EDUCATION BULLETIN BOARD 
  

    

 

 

      

   Asst District Educators           Sr. District Educators               District Ride Coordinator             

                Rick & Carolyn Stevens        Bill & Sheila Tucker                  Bob & Barb Brown 

                       316-213-4630             316-777-1052                                     316-217-5909 

         Senior Master IV #8249            Life Grand Master #242                Master Tour Rider #10240                      

   Senior Master IV #8248                     Life Grand Master #527                  

The  Team 

CHAPTER RIDE COORD. 

Larry Mazur KSA  

Gary Ohler KSB  

Bill Hanson KSC  

         Jack Schoeck KSF  

Bill Watts KSH   

         Rick Stevens KSP  

        Duane Kalous KSQ 

 

MFA INSTRUCTORS 

Bill Tucker 

Steve & Terri Bockhaus 

 

RIDER COACHES 

Bill Tucker 

Rick Stevens 

Bob Brown 

 

SEMINAR PRESENTERS 

Bill Tucker 

Rick Stevens 

Bob Brown 

Doris Schoeck 

 

RANGE AIDES 

Carolyn Stevens 

Barb Brown 

 

SECURITY 

Rick Kistler 

 

Hello Riders and Co-Riders, 

 

 I don’t have much to write about this month. Our first two Rider Courses (Trike 
and Two Wheeled bikes ) were weathered out. 

 We have rescheduled the Trike Course for May 12th but before that occurs we 
will have had the Trike Trailering Course on May 5th, weather permitting. We will re-
schedule the two wheeled course later in the year. The activity calendar is pretty full. 

 We have five members receiving a promotion in the Master Tour Rider pro-
gram. Rick Kistler (KSF) is a Grand Master Tour Rider. Doris Schoeck (KSF) is a Life 
Grand Master, Jack Schoeck (KSF) is a Life Grand Master, Terri Bockhaus )KSA) is a 
Grand Master, and hubby Steve Bockhaus (KSA) is also a Grand Master Tour rider. 

CONGRATULATIONS ON YOUR ACHIEVEMENTS. 

 We also had some Awards for advancement in the levels I-III. Thomas Roskop 
(KSB) was advanced to Level II and Duane Kalous (KSQ) to Level III. CONGRATULA-
TIONS GOES TO THEM AS WELL. 

 I hear that the first District Ride to Arkansas was very much a success. Sheila & 
I had some personal things popped up that we had to take care of, so unfortunately, 
we missed the tour.  

 I asked Bob & Barb to submit an article on the activity. They kindly consented.  
See the next page for that information. 

 A reminder for those that are eligible to attend the Masters Breakfast at the 
Kansas Rally.  You need a Breakfast Coupon to attend. I will have them at the Rider 
Ed booth until 6pm Friday. If you cannot arrive by 6pm, be sure to contact me at 
wtucker1@cox.net. I need a head count for the caterer. THANKS! 

 That’s all folks!.  Remember! 

                  

                   “PRACTICE MAKES PERMENANT! YOU ARE WHAT YOU PRACTICE!” 

 

Bill & Sheila Tucker, your Sr. District Educators 
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Kansas District Ride Coordinators 

Bob & Barb Brown 

 316-217-5909 

ON April 28th & 29th 2018 bob & Barb Brown led the Kansas District Ride to Bentonville, Arkansas to visit the Crystal 
Bridges Museum, The Pea Ridge National Military Park and then on to the Pig Trail on Sunday…Wow what a sched-
ule!!! Talk about a BEAUTIFUL & FUN ride! The weather could not have been more perfect if we had ordered it on 
Amazon Prime J 
 

1st on Saturday, with the power of Facebook, Sandy Larson from Arkansas Chapter B was able to get her AWESOME 

GWRRA members together and they joined us at the Crystal Bridges museum 

We then rode over to the Pea Ridge National Military Park and did we have great timing…we were able to tour the 

museum before they closed for the day.  

We were also able to ride the bikes around the park where some Civil War battles took place (no…didn’t ask who won)  
Next stop was a ride over to Smokin Joes Rib House for dinner. If we counted correctly we had 42 people, (give or take) 

and with all the great food no one left room for dessert.  

 

Pictures next Page 
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Then it was time for bed because the next day was going to just as busy.  
On Sunday we started out with breakfast (it is the most important meal of the day) then we all met over at Sandy Lar-

son’s house to meet up with her GWRRA family (you should see all the bikes) and then it was on to the Pig Trail Scenic 

Byway…Talk about a lot of curves! Not to mention all the beautiful scenery.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 This gave us an appetite which is good, because the next stop (thanks to Bill and Sarah Watts great suggestion) was at 

the Ozark General Store for burgers & fries. Very cool place to stop!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
As we all know all good things must come to an end so it’s on to home where some of us will have to go to work to 
rest up.   
Remember to check out the GWRRA Kansas District Facebook page for more pictures… 
We would like to thank everyone for a great weekend…because without all of you it wouldn’t have been so success-
ful… 
 

 

Until the next ride… 

Bob & Barb Brown 

District Ride Coordinators 



13 May 2018 Kansas Winger 

       Notes    

 from Your District University  

     Coordinator 

                      Mark Classen 

Spring sprung a leak! 

 

 Last month I started my article saying how great it was that we were finally getting some riding weather. 

  

  Well I am no fortune teller and boy was I wrong.  Spring decided to hide its head at least for one more  

month.  However, where I was not wrong was that what we learned from the Summit will not just vanish.  We 

will be able to use all that knowledge, and soon, as May cannot be as cold as April was, (I hope!).  

 

 There still are a couple of Rider Ed courses in May that you can still attend. They are on Saturday the 5th 

and the 12th.  Please contact Bill Tucker, Rick Stevens or Bob Brown for more details. 

 

 Have you registered for the Kansas Rally in June – better hurry there is still time.  We are going to have a 
great time down in Pittsburg this year and have a great rally planned for FUN, and Knowledge and just renewing 
our Friendships with our district GWRRA friends.  We are planning a few seminars for the rally so keep your 

eyes open in next month’s letter and we will let you know what they are. 

 

 Also, don’t let the opportunity pass you by to register for Wing Ding this year in Knoxville.  We are 
really planning a blowout there for everyone and we are going to give you plenty of opportunities to catch the 

seminars that you may want to attend.  

 

  Plans are now that several of the seminars that will be given will be given twice at different times so that 
more people will be able to squeeze them in, while enjoying the great riding around the Knoxville area.  I will be 
giving my seminar at Wing Ding on two different days!  Linda and I always enjoy Wing Ding and look forward 

to seeing the friends that we have come to know from all over the world. 

 

 Well don’t worry – warm weather will come and Linda and I hope to see many of you on the road as we 
get into this riding season. We plan to make as many of the District rides that can, and there are several planned.  
Keep a clear head on your shoulders and remember that riding safely starts with you and what you have learned 

through experience and the classroom!  See you soon! 

 

Mark & Linda Classen 

District University Coordinators  DUCS 
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  Jack & Doris Schoeck            

   Chapter ‘F’ 
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Kansas Chapter Couples and Individuals of The Year 2018 

                                                      

 CHAPTER ‘A’  

 

 

 

 

      CHAPTER ‘B’       

              

 

 

 

    

CHAPTER ‘C’  

 

 

 

 

CHAPTER ‘F’  

Rick & Brenda Kistler 

      CHAPTER ‘H’ 

  Don & Carma Gray 

CHAPTER ’P’ 

 David & Theresa McDonald 

CHAPTER ‘Q’  

 Duane & Vicki Kalous 

Sandy Davis 

  

 

Rhonda Guerrero 

Individual of The Year 

KSH 

Gary & Reba Ohler Dave & Dana Beranek 
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Kansas Directory for Chapters Directors and Chapter 

Gathering Time and Place 

You are welcome to attend any Chapter Gathering and Introduce yourself! 

You will be welcome 

Call the Chapter Director if you need information about a Chapter activity. 

If you live in an area that does not have a Chapter close by and would be interested in starting one, 
contact District Directors Bill & Sarah Watts at 620-728-8347 

Chapter ‘A’ 

Joe & Debbie Gattenby CD 

316-644-3066 

2nd Thursday, 7pm 

Country Café 

2904 S Seneca, Wichita 

joegattenby@yahoo.com 

Chapter ‘B’ 

Joe & Pan Magnant CD 

913-660-5176 

3rd Thursday, 7pm 

JT’s Grill 

33255 Lexington Ave, DeSoto 

Joe.magnant51@gmail.com 

 

Chapter ‘C’ 

Don & Brenda Williams CD 

785-341-4211 

3rd Tuesday, 7pm 

Perkins Restaurant 

1720 SW Wanamaker Rd, Topeka 

         dwilliams44@cox.net 

Chapter ‘F’ 

Everett & Carol Chastain CD 

620-374-7917 

4th Tuesday, 7pm 

Oil Hill Elementary School 

2700 E 6th, El Dorado  

Brown Bag-Desserts Provided 

Chapter ‘H’ 

Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch CD 

620-921-5941 

2nd Saturday, 7pm 

Gamino’s Pizza 

310 S Main, South Hutchinson 

dalet@cox.net 

Chapter ‘P’ 

David & Theresa McDonald CD 

316-213-5712 

2nd Tuesday, 7pm 

Derby Church of Christ 

225 N. Derby St, Derby 

Brown Bag—Dessert Provided 

Mcdonald.david46@yahoo.com Chapter ‘Q’ 

Jack & Teresa Kistler CD 

316-651-7423 

1st Thursday 7pm 

Kansas Buffet Company 

2825 N Summit, Ark City 

Actionjackson@wheatstate.com 
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                  Chapter AChapter A  ––  WichitaWichita   

  Meet 2nd Thursday in Wichita at Country Café 7:00pm– Eat 6:00pm 

   Chapter Directors               Asst Chapter Directors               Chapter Treasurer              Chapter Ride Coordinator   

Joe & Deborah Gattenby               Chris & Michelle Grooms                       Barb Brown                                       Larry Mazur    

          316-644-3066                                  316-788-7842                                 

                       Newsletter Editor                              Phone Tree                       Chapter Couple              Chapter MEC 

                             Mary Mazur                                   Rod & Ann Gillett                  Dave & Dana Beranek        Tim & Cindy Howard 

Hello everyone, 

 

This is going to be short and sweet because due to the very cold spring we’re having this year just about everything that 
was planned got canceled. I mean even in Cassoday for biker Sunday, no one showed up it was so cold (not even the 
vendors) 

 

One of the things not canceled was our monthly meeting which was held on the 12th. We had a good size group on hand 
to join in on the festivities (no I didn’t take pictures)  

 

On the 14th Chapter F had their birthday and a few of us from Chapter A 

attended. The sloppy joes were really good and there was plenty of cake 

to share. 

        (Thanks to Debbie Gattenby for sending me these pictures.) 

 
That’s all I’ve got to report for the month of April for now although there is a ride to Bentonville 
Arkansas & the Crystal bridges/pig trail ride that takes place the 28th & 29th. I can’t go so I’m hoping that some of you 
that did go sent me lots of pictures and gave me stories about what you did so I can put it in the next newsletter.  

 

So here is some information about what’s coming up in May (weather permitting)  
2nd – Chris Roberts birthday 

10th – Chapter A’s monthly meeting @ the Country Café @ 2804 South Seneca. The meeting starts @ 7:00 but please 

come early for a meal and/or to visit with the other members. 

 

12th – Trike course which was rescheduled from April so if you want to take the class and you haven’t yet signed up 

you might contact Bill Tucker.  

 

13th – Mother’s day…do not forget the special women in your life  

 

26th – Memorial weekend Leavenworth ride being put on by the District. More information will be forthcoming I’m 

sure.  

 

Please remember to send me some information and/or pictures (please don’t make me beg) of a ride or 

event you’ve been involved in and I will be glad to add it to the newsletter. You may e-mail me @ 

scarymary1210@sbcglobal.net  

 

That’s all for now so until then…ride safe 

Mary Mazur, Chapter A Newsletter editor 

mailto:scarymary1210@sbcglobal.net
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      Chapter B Chapter B ––  DeSotoDeSoto   

      Chapter Directors      Asst Chapter Director     Chapter Ride Coordinator      Chapter Treasurer      Chapter Editor 

     Joe & Pam Magnant              Paula Aiken         Gary Ohler           Ed James                  Paula Aikens 

          913-660-5176                  785-842-8503                    913-845-3946               816-225-2679            7 85-842-8503 

Meet 3rd Thursday every month in DeSota at JT’s Grill 7:00pm– Eat 6:00pm 

March 31 was the first breakfast ride of the year in northeast Kansas.  Ten bikes led by Joe Magnant 
arrived at Rooster’s in Gardner, meeting up with some others who came on four wheels.  Fifteen Chap-

ter B members enjoyed conversations while waiting on the one waitress in the restaurant to come take 
our orders.  By the time we received our food, it was brunch and turned into lunch for some of us.  She 

did her best and we will try again another time. 

 The first dinner ride on April 5 was a beautiful evening, a rare warm day great for riding.  Seven 
bikes, led by Dave Aiken, made their way to Olathe and Johnny’s Tavern.  Burgers are the special on 

Thursdays and several members ordered those.  The food was excellent and the conversations among 

the fourteen people there were entertaining.   

Joe Magnant led a group of seven bikes on the annual Moonshine Run.  Reba Ohler contributed the fol-

lowing.  Thanks Reba. 

 The Moonshine Ride started on Thursday, April 12, at 7:30 a.m. sharp!  There were seven bikes, 

and eight riders.  We rode across Missouri to the small town of Syracuse for breakfast at the Home-

town Cafe.  It was a great place to eat!  We had a small layover break in beautiful Herman, MO as we 
continued on our journey.  We traveled the curvy back roads to St. Charles, where we had another lay-

over because Big Dave Patton had to replace a headlight lens on his brand-new Harley.  Somewhere 
along the way it had broken!  We crossed the Mississippi River on the ferry into Illinois where we en-

joyed a great fish dinner at Beasley Fish.  

 It was on to Springfield, IL on Friday morning.  We travelled to the Lincoln Museum, and en-
joyed a few hours exploring our country’s history.  Four presidents from Illinois have served; Lincoln, 

Grant, Reagan and Obama.  But only one was born in Illinois, Ronald Reagan.  We all travelled a few 
miles to Lincoln’s tomb. Abe, Mary, and their four sons are entombed in the same location.  Our dinner 

ride for that evening was to Richards Farm Restaurant in Casey, Illinois.  The buffet meal was enjoyed 

by all.  
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   We spent the night in Effingham, eager to get up Saturday morning to travel to Moonshine 
for their moonburgers!  But, it was not to be!  Rain set in overnight and by unanimous vote it was de-

cided not to go to Moonshine on the wet muddy roads.   

 With weather updates from Joe’s wife that snow was coming Saturday and Sunday, we 

started back to the greater KC area!  But first, we had to stop at Fast Eddie’s Bon Air in Alton, Illi-

nois for delicious, cheap hamburgers with great music and atmosphere.  Most made it home before 

the snow started, except for Allen Robertson, and Gary and me.   

 Even though we didn’t get our moonburgers, we all had a wonderful time, and great weather 

for most of the ride!   Joe picked a fun route and wonderful places to eat. 

 The Chapter meeting was held on April 18.  Gary and Reba Ohler were presented with a cer-

tificate recognizing them as ride coordinators for Chapter B.  Tom Roskop won the trivia, answering 

eight of ten questions correctly about trees. 

 

 

Chapter B events for May: 

May 3 – Dinner Ride 

May 5 – Georgia Trip 

May 17 - Chapter Meeting 

May 26 – Breakfast Ride 

 

Safe Travels, 

Paula Aiken 

Kansas Rally Snapshots 

The Black Jack Tournament is returning this year. Check the schedule for 

the date , location and times for the tournament. 

 

Entertainment by you & District Team Friday night. Dale Tritsch wants to 

hear from you. Contact him and sign up as a group, chapter, or individual. 

 

One of the favorites that never lacks in participation is back. Phyllis & Garry 

VanBuskirk are bringing the DILLY BARS for our consumption. Don’t be late. 

They go fast. One per person. 

The social time will follow the entertainment (skits) 
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Chapter C Chapter C --  TopekaTopeka  

 
 

  

 

Somebody someplace said spring is here.  Well starting off April whoever said that stuff is 
so full of it they are qualified to be a weather guesser.  Our supper ride turned into a sup-
per drive.  When Brenda and I departed Manhattan for Boomer’s in Holton we were in 
what I called 40/40 weather conditions.  The temperature was in the 40s with the wind ap-
proximately 40 MPH.  When we all arrived in Holton there were no bikes but 10 people. 
The bad part was we couldn’t all be seated at one table.  Two groups were there for birth-
day parties and another large group took up the other large tables.  Despite the noise from 
the party people we still managed to have some lively discussions and good food.  No 
complaints toward the partiers either as we can make just as much noise with no problem.  
After feeding our faces and relaxing for a while we all headed toward our homes in what 
I’ll call 30/30 weather.  Yes you guessed it, 30 degrees on the temperature and around 30 
MPH on the wind.  Those conditions made it a great evening to spend inside the confines 

of a 4 wheel vehicle with the heater on. 

 

Brenda and I had planned on taking the Trike course in Wichita on the 7th however our 
brilliant instructors made the decision early in the week to reschedule it for the 12th of 
May because of two separate 4 letter words:  cold and snow.  I figure the riders would 
have had heated gear but the poor guys/gals standing around watching and helping us 
would have pretty much been popsicles.  As for the snow I don’t know if they had any in 
Wichita but we had a dusting in Manhattan and even with 3 wheels I for one am not ven-

turing out on snow when I don’t have to. 

 

On the 14th Rick Thompson, Brenda and I attended the Chapter F birthday party.  You 
could say it was a four letter day:  rain, snow, wind, and cold since we had all of that on 
the trip down from Manhattan.  Rick said pretty much the same for his trip from Topeka 

with Dennis Kramer.    

 

 

   Chapter Director         Asst Chapter Director      Chapter Ride Coordinator     Chapter Treasurer        Chapter Editor 

 Don & Brenda Williams          John & Teresa Gull                           Bill Hanson                            Sandy  Davis                 Don Williams 

          785-341-4211                      785-266-6735                            620-342-4388                         785-691-7000               785-341-4211 

                                                                Chapter Web Master                     Chapter Individual of The Year 

                                                                         John Gull                                                            Sandy Davis 

 

Meet 3rd Tuesday every month in Topeka at Perkins Restaurant 7:00pm– Eat at 6:00pm 
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Upon arrival we walked up to the front doors of the community center in Cassoday and were told thru 
the glass by Gene Shannon we had to walk around the building and come in the back door, we had left 
our coats in the truck since we were parked so close to the front doors (his excuse was the wind was 
blowing the doors open).  When Brenda and I got inside Gene was opening the front door for a lady 
that had just arrived.  I’m not sure if it was because she was parked in the handicapped slot or that 
Chapter C people just got “special” treatment.  I’ll go with he was being thoughtful with not making 
her walk around the building since she was using the handicapped spot.  Gene is a nice guy so I don’t 
think he would do anything to pull a prank on us; however I didn’t get a chance to ask Deloris if he 

would do something like that. 

 

Anyway after getting into the building we had a great time with the other folks that braved the brisk 
spring weather.  After a really fun couple of hours we headed back to Manhattan and were greeted with 
snowflakes about the size of a half-dollar --remember those?  The only good thing about that was the 
ground was warm enough from the 85+ degree day before that it didn’t stick to the ground.  At the rate 
things are going maybe we can put the heated gear away before the District Rally in June, but who 

knows. 

 

We held our monthly meeting on the 17th with 19 people attending.  Bill Hanson started thing off with 
an excellent presentation on team riding.  He requested all questions and comments be held until he 
finished and managed to cover just about everything that is covered in the actual Team Riding course.  
After he finished with his comments he opened the floor for questions and discussion.  This led to 
many different comments and suggestions.  Bill started the question session off with the question of 
where would be a good place for trikes to ride since due to their width it is very difficult if not virtually 
impossible for two to pass while remaining within the same lane on the road.  After kicking this around 
for a few minutes, the consensus of opinions was to basically use a single line, slight stagger since not 
many people want their front wheel on the center of their lane.  In addition it was thought to be an ex-
cellent idea to increase the spacing to 3-4 seconds behind the bike/trike in front.  It was agreed that a 

little more space would increase safety. 

 

After a few more minutes of kicking the team riding aspect around we continued the safety theme with 
updating the schedule for the two trike courses coming up.  The one earlier in the month has been re-
scheduled for May 12th and the Trike trailering course is still set for the 5th of May.  Individuals regis-
tered for the courses will be notified via e-mail for start times and location along with any updates 

since the weather this “spring” has been something of a mess for planning purposes. 

 

I told the attendees that Ron Crawford, or former director, wanted to have a BBQ at his home on May 

5th for the chapter.  That date is in conflict with a minimum of half the people that were there.  I said I 

would contact Ron with that information and will get back with the chapter when I have anything to 

update them with. 
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Gary & Susan Drake will lead our supper ride will be May 1st to the Ridge Iron Grill 611 Market St. 
Osage City departing from the Kwik Shop at 45th and S. Topeka Blvd at 6:00 pm.  This is a destina-

tion change and also a new business.   

 

Our extended ride will be led by Bill & Margaret on the 12th to Marilynn’s Café in Osage City, leav-

ing the Kwik Shop 9:00 a.m. 

 

With that we held the 50/50 drawing with Bill Hanson winning the large one and Gary Drake win-

ning the smaller one.  

 

May Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

 Birthday   Anniversary 

 6  Don Williams  2    John & Teresa Gull 

     15  Gary & Susan Drake 

     19  Bill & Margaret Hanson 

 

Don & Brenda Williams 

Kansas Rally Snapshots 

 

The opportunity to show off your lights on your favorite ride is scheduled 

for Friday Evening, June 15. 

 

The Light Parade Staging will be on 6th street, north of the auditorium at 

8:30pm.  

 

The parade route will be going past some Senior Living Facilities. The manag-

ers of the facilities have been contacted so they can let their residents 

know of your arrival.  

If you have a head light and taillight participate. 
 



May 2018 24 Kansas Winger 
    

          Chapter F Chapter F --  El DoradoEl Dorado  

     Chapter Directors          Chapter Treasurer      Chapter Ride Coordinator      Chapter MEC           Chapter Editor 

Everett & Carol Chastain       Gene Shannon                    Jack Schoeck                     Rick Kistler              Doris Schoeck 

       620-374-2006  620-735-4254    Chapter Couple                                                    620-340-5388 

                                                                                            Rick & Brenda Kistler 

Meet 4th Tuesday every month at Oil Hill Elementary School Brown bag at 6:00pm, meet 7:00pm 

GREETINGS from Chapter F! 

 Everett and Carol were gone, so Rick Kistler called the meeting to order.   

 

Rick introduced the Kansas District Staff that attended our meeting, plus the Couples of the Year from other 

Chapters and the Doris Schoeck, one-half of the Kansas District Couple.  Jack could not attend as he was out of state. 

 

 We would like to thank our visitors from other chapters that joined us tonight.  We had visitors from Chapter A, 
Chapter H, Chapter P, and Chapter Q.    Thanks to all who came and shared our meeting with us!  We are so glad you 

were here. 

 

 Joe Gattenby, Assistant District Director, gave announcements of upcoming events.    He advised there are still 
rooms available at the Rally Rate at the Motel in Pittsburg.   Joe advised that the first District ride will be to Benton-
ville, Arkansas to the Crystal Bridges Museum.  He reminded everyone to make their own reservations at the motel as 
there is not a block of rooms reserved.  The address for the motel is 3001 N. 11th, Bentonville, Arkansas and the tele-

phone number is (479) 254-7800.  The ride is for the upcoming weekend of April 27 and 28, 2018. 

 

 For Chapter A, Joe advised their meeting will be on Thursday. May 10, at their regular restaurant meeting place.  
Joe advised that for the month of May their monthly ride would be to go with the District Ride to Leavenworth to the 

Carousal Museum on May 26. 

 

 Dale Tritsch advised that upcoming events for Chapter H were their regular meeting on Saturday, May 12, 2018 
at Gambino’s Pizza in Hutchinson.   They also have a ride on May 6 and an overnight ride to Topeka for May 19 and 

20, 2018.  

  

 Denny Chesnut also advised that Chapter P was also going to Topeka on the same date as Chapter H is.  Their 

meeting night is Friday,  May 8, 2018 at their regular meeting place. 

 

 Chapter Q will meet on Wednesday, May 2, 2018 and then they will go back to regular meeting night for June. 

 For all of the above events for other chapters, please read their articles or check the District Calendar. 

 

 Bill Tucker, Senior District Educator for Kansas advised the Trike Course that was scheduled for April 7, 2018 
and the BRC2 Course were both cancelled due to the weather.  The Trike and Trailer course is to be held on Saturday 
May 5.  The classroom portion will be held at 7:30 am at Rick and Carol Stevens house.  Please check the Rider Educa-

tion page of the newsletter for times and other information.  
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 Bob and John Warne were the hosts for the April Supper Ride on Friday, April 6, 2018.  They met  at 6:00 
pm at the Playazul Restaurant in Augusta, Kansas.  There were 10 members from Chapter F and we had visitors, 

Dave and Dana, from Chapter A.    

  

 Delores and Doris reported on the Chapter F Birthday Party.  We had a total of 34 people present, 9 were 

Chapter F members and the rest were from other Chapters around the state.  Thank you all for coming!! 

 

 The only Birthday for May will be Everett Chastain on May 17 and there are no Anniversaries for April.   

 The 50/50 drawings were won by:  Karen Glaves, KS F won $18.00. and Joe Gattenby, Asst. District Direc-

tor, $18.00. 

   Meeting was then adjourned. 

Refreshments were provided by Joan Warne.  Everyone enjoyed the desserts.  Thanks Joan, they were deli-

cious! 

 Until next time, remember to watch the weather at this time of the year and Ride Safe when you are on your 

Motorcycle!  

 

Submitted By, 

Doris Schoeck, Chapter Newsletter Editor 

The pictures below are of our April 24th gathering . 
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Pictures taken at KSF Birthday Party  April 14th at the Cassody 

Community Center. 

Kansas Rally Snapshot 

Our District Ride Coordinators, Bob & Barb Brown have some neat rides  Guided and self tours mapped 

out for you.  Be sure to check out the  times for the rides on the event schedule. 

 

The Sr. District  Educator Bill Tucker and his team are having the Master’s Breakfast catered in  

Saturday morning 7am at the auditorium. 

You must pickup a Breakfast Coupon by 6pm Friday to  attend the activity.  

If for some reason you cannot arrive by 6pm, contact Bill, Rick, Stevens ADE or Bob Brown DRC.  

 

 

Crafts are back and they are really neat to make. Once again check the schedule for location, time, 

and cost. You will be glad you did. 
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                  Chapter P Chapter P ––  WichitaWichita   

    Chapter Directors                   Asst Chapter Directors              Chapter Ride Coordinators               Chapter Treasurer 

David & Theresa McDonald                     Dennis & Kathy Chesnut                              Rick & Carolyn Stevens                                Carolyn Stevens 

            316-213-5712                                          316-214-1995                                               316-213-4630                                          316-683-1138 

   Chapter MEC       Chapter Couple 

                Phyllis  VanBuskirk                        David & Theresa McDonald 

                     316-323-4027         

Meeting Night 

                             2nd Tuesday May 8th. Brown Bag at 6:00pm 

Derby Church of Christ in Fellowship Hall, south end of building, 225 N. Derby St 

It’s been a slow month……… one of the coldest Aprils on record  

 

Chapter P had their April meeting with Chapter A at the country Café on April 12th 

 

May Activities: 

May 19th join us for ride to Topeka to the Evel Knievel Museum. 

 Please get with Richard Stevens, he is coordinating this ride 

 

We have the 2018 Missouri District Rally coming up May 31st through June 2nd in Branson, Mis-

souri….  

The Twisters will also be doing their 1st performance for the year there on Saturday. 

May Birthdays- Theresa McDonald May 8th 

                            Rick Stevens May 15th 

   

May Anniversaries- Joe and Janet Gonsalves May 7th   

                                Dan and Tammy Vickers May 25th 

 

 

 

                                                       Have a safe month 

                                                    David & Theresa McDonald 

                                                       Chapter P Directors 
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Chapter QChapter Q  ––  Arkansas CityArkansas City   
     

Senior Chapter Directors     Chapter Treasurer    Chapter Ride Coordinator        Chapter MEC       Chapter Couple 

          Jack & Teresa Kistler         Sheila Tucker      Duane & Vickie Kalous         Judy Eggleston   Duane & Vickie Kalous 

               620-782-3700                         316-777-1052                        316-633-0982                 620-705-1953          316-633-0982 

Meet the 1st Thursday every month Ark City at the Kansas Buffet,  7pm– Eat 6pm 

Kansas “Q” May 2018 Newsletter 

 

 Well it’s finally starting to look more like riding season.  The month of April had some good days, but 
they were all during the week, so for those of us that still have to work it made it hard to get out.  So I know 
we’re looking forward to the next few months to get some riding in. 

 

 Some of us from Kansas made our way down to have breakfast with Oklahoma “K” last month. The plan 
had been to ride and then take a long way back home; however, Mother Nature had other ideas.  So instead of 
riding we took the car, but we still had a good time visiting and the food was great.  Also, some of us managed 
to bring some Oklahoma money back with us. 

 

 We want to put a big THANK YOU out there for Bob & Barb Brown for the trip they planned for all of us 
to Bentonville, Arkansas.  If you have never been to the Crystal Bridges Museum you need to make time to go, 
the artwork and sculptures were amazing. From there we went over to Pea Ridge to check out the park there 
and finally made our way back for a good meal.  We ate at Smokin Joe’s BBQ and the food was awesome. On 
Sunday morning was all got up and around and made our way to the Pig Trail, then on to Oark General Store for 
lunch. We had a wonderful weekend and look forward to more rides with the group in the future. Thanks again 
Bob & Barb!! 

 

 Our birthdays and anniversary this month are shared by the same people, Duane Kalous has a birthday 
on the 17th and Vickie Kalous is on the 25th.  However, before that on the 12th Duane and Vickie will celebrate 
their anniversary.  Congratulations!!! 

 

HAPPY MOTHERS DAY!!! 

 

Until the next time, 

Jack & Teresa Kistler 



May 2018 36 Kansas Winger 

COOK OUTS 
Like to Eat? I have yet to meet a Winger that didn’t like to eat.  Below are the Cook-

outs that this editor found out was happening including the grandfather of them all 

BBBB. “Bubba’s Birthday Burger Bash’ 

 

June 8th– Cookout at The Beranek home . 

 

 

 

 

June 30th– Cookout at the Watts home. 

 

 

 

 

July 7th– Cookout at The Tucker home. The BBBB,  aka ‘Bubba’s Birthday Burger Bash’. He turns 83                 
       July 2nd. 

       

 

 

 

 

Note: The BBBB is considering having the time set for around 6pm. The reason is that KSH  
      has a ‘Bug Run’ ride scheduled the same evening. Dale & Bill discussed having any 
      one that want to do the ‘Bug Run’ should attend the BBBB and after getting filled up  
      with goodies (Hamburgers-Brats-Desserts) will take the “Bug Run’ afterwards. 

       More information from Dale as tow where the end of the ride will be is forthcoming. 

 

 

July 14– Cookout at the Cassoday Club House, by The Shannon’s . 

 

October 14th– Cookout at The Tritsch home.  
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OUR SPONSORS 
THEY WILL APPRECIATE YOUR SUPPORT 

GWRRA of Kansas has a new author.  Terri Bockhaus is pleased to an-
nounce the publication of her book titled, “It’s all about the Journey”.  
The journey referred to in the book describes her personal journey with 
GWRRA.  She describes her mishaps as she progresses from being a co-
rider to a rider, then joining the Kansas Twisters Motorcycle Drill team.  
The book tells of many of the funny (and sometimes scary) things that 
have happened on some of their trips, and embraces the GWRRA motto 
of “Friends for Fun, Safety, and Knowledge”.  You may have read the 
article about her in the November 2016 issue of Wing World Magazine. 

     Terri and her husband Steve joined GWRRA in 2004, and have held 
several positions in the association, including:  Senior Chapter Directors, 
MFA instructor/trainers, National Director of the Year recipient 2011, 
District COY 2014, Kansas Twisters Motorcycle Drill  Team Captain, and 
MAC.   

     The book is available for purchase at Dan’s Cycle in Hesston, Ks., 

Faith and Life Bookstore, in Newton, Ks., Beaumont Hotel and Café in 

Beaumont, Ks., and by contacting the author directly at tmbock-

haus@cox.net.  

mailto:tmbockhaus@cox.net
mailto:tmbockhaus@cox.net
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